Campus Safety Committee Minutes
Meeting Date: March 4, 2011

Attending: Kara Coates, Heidi Johnston, Tom Bruns, Steve Garcia and Pat Anderson

Excused: Ken Pope, Mary Ray, Adrianna Mendez, Heather Steel

Absent: Bob Byram and Bret Murphy 

Topics Discussed:
The committee reviewed safety policies, procedures and statements from several departments including CDL, Electrical Systems Technology, Science Labs, Nursing and the campus safety and security policy and procedures.  The committee agreed several common statements and topics should be included in a campus standard for all departments to use as a basis for their departmental safety policy.  The recommendation is that each department would include their own specific safety procedures for topics related to their coursework to the standard campus policies.
The committee recommended that students be asked to read and sign the policy (once approved by F.S.) each semester when they begin a new class.  Concern was expressed about making the contract training students sign our policy when they are paid to attend by their employer and are held to the employer’s safety standards.  Agreement was reached that the contract students would receive the policy attached to their syllabus, the instructor would verbally note it was there and then it would be the employee’s responsibility to read the document.
The committee agreed that Pat would consolidate the common topics, include statements of the smoking and alcohol polices and parts of the campus safety rules for a draft safety policy.  The committee will review the draft policy at the next meeting.

Kara requested Pat search for a new lab safety video that the science department can use for student safety procedures.  Kara advised the current video is intended for younger students and is dated.

The meeting ended with no further discussion.

